Shafer Township
Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday, December 8, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. 
Residents present include Commissioner Rick Green, Joe Triplett from Chisago County, Becky Strand, Todd and Ann Jones, John Lichtscheidl, Tommy Waldemar, Brett & Trisha Schmitt, Tracy Anderson and Brad Johnson, maintenance.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

A motion was made to approve the agenda by Supervisor Schmalz and 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman with a change to added addition under old business; all in favor, motion carried. The Lions Pancake breakfast was added under Miscellaneous.
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 10, 2022 regularly scheduled board meeting, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the November 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $24,821.33.  The receipts register shows a balance of $105,595.03 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $341,545.02. 

A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s report by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

The claims were reviewed, motion made by Supervisor Schmalz to approve the claims, with the exception of Chisago Lakes Lodging Tax, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Redwing / 350th Construction

County Engineer, Joe Triplett came to discuss the Redwing/350th Construction project that will start the summer of 2023.  The goal is to have final plans into the State of MN for review by the end of the year.  For the month of February, they would like to start getting bids on the project.  The goal is to start the project after the 2023 school year ends and have it finished by the time the school starts again in the fall.  

There was discussion regarding Shafer Township getting bids for blacktop for Upland Road at the same time.  This could save money on black top for the Township if it is possible to have the same company black top at the same time Redwing/350th is being completed.

Joe Triplett also reported that the County hired a professional last fall to spray for wild parsnip.  They had really good luck doing it this way and asked that the Township let him know if we see places where wild parsnip is taking off and he can help us get it sprayed.
Rick Green
Commissioner Rick Green reported news from the Chisago County Board.  Taxes will be reduced by the County from 6% to 2.58%.  

There have been discussions with Home Town Fiber and Midco regarding installing fiber optic.  ECE is also talking about installing fiber optic for broadband.

Chisago County has implemented an employee study and they are finding that a lot of County employees are seriously underpaid.

Chisago Lakes Visitor’s Bureau (CLVB)
Revisit before it expires

Clerk Lichtscheidl reported receiving a call from a member of CLVB wondering why they have not received a check from Shafer Township of funding that was sent to us via the Lodging Tax.  It appears that when a check is received, the township writes a new check for 95% of the amount collected and sends it back to the CLVB. The Township gets to keep the other 5%.  It is agreed that Clerk Lichtscheidl will reach out to Katie Malchow and discuss this with her in order to report back in January 2023.
Snow Plow Policy
Supervisor Schmalz would like to review the snow plow policy.  There have been a lot of people pushing snow out of their driveways and across roads already this year.  
MATIT Insurance
We received the insurance information from MATIT and it has been discussed at CCATO meetings that townships may want to find their own insurance.  Clerk Lichtscheidl will check in with other township clerks to find out what they have been doing and report back next month.
2023 Voting Place
A motion was made by Supervisor Schmaltz to have Shafer Town Hall, 18259 St. Croix Trail, Shafer, MN  55074, be the official polling place for the year of 2023.  Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Old business

Maintenance Update 

New lights have been installed in the parking lot; a truck was rented to get everything fixed.  All lights and electrical functions are back up to 100%.

A leak was discovered in the wall behind the kitchen from the furnace room.  There was a hairline crack in one of the pipes but Brad has fixed it and put everything back together.  

Brad went over the roads again and touched up some of the spots that were covered by shade.  For now, the roads are taking care of.

Upland Road

Supervisor Schmaltz reports that he talked to Warren White and he got back with a couple of options about black topping this road.  If we paved it to our specs, it will be about $530,000. This is at a 25 to 28 feet width.
Paving it as it is, about 20 feet it would be $380,000.  The culvert could stay.  Slip lining would be $9000 to $10,000 to repair.  He suggested that we could do a 2 inch lift to start and wait for a year and fix anything that doesn’t hold with the intent to put another layer on later if needed.  If we do nothing to the culver it would be $366,000.
We will move forward with reviewing what steps need to happen to get the road black topped.  Supervisor Schmalz will talk to Warren about working on Bonding and Chairman Stovern will talk to the assessors about the tax district.
Miscellaneous

Supervisor Schmalz reports that the Lions would like to have a pancake breakfast here on February 12, 2023.  The can cook in the building, we will require a $125 deposit.  The request of the board is that no residents be allowed in the shop during the pancake breakfast.
Supervisor Hoffman reported that he has some specs for the building addition.  He can meet with Morton tomorrow.  

Supervisor Hoffman talked about measurements on Teal Avenue regarding chloride.  
Chairman Stovern reported that he spoke with the county about the fire exit and as long as we follow through with our plans and put a wall in between, this project can be completed.  

No response from the Charles Brothers.  Next steps in contacting them would be to have an attorney send them a letter.  Or do we have the attorney look at everything we have and see if we have a case.  There was discussion on inviting Courri Ruppi and Warren White to come to a meeting to review paperwork to discuss the scenario.
Public Comment

Tommy Waldemar was concerned about only putting in a two inch lift on Upland Road and just wanted to be heard.  It was stated more black top would be laid at a later date regarding possible improvements.
A motion made to adjourn the meeting by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, meeting adjourned at 8:17 pm.
Respectfully Submitted

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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